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As an Eagle Rock resident and a volunteer who assists unhoused
neighbors in Eagle Rock, I strongly support the provision of
non-congregate bridge housing at the "Figueroa Lot." As
compared to congregate tent housing, these units will be far safer,
more private, more sanitary, and more dignified. Our neighbors
will be able to enjoy longer, deeper sleep, and the health benefits
that come from that, which are many. That in turn will position
them to better help themselves and work in tandem with case
managers to improve their lives. Thank you for hearing my
comment.



